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An Comunn Gaidhealach Meur Ghallaibh

Caithness Branch of An Comunn Gaidhealach

Meeting Reference MG(08)05

Date


Monday, 18 August 2008
Copies To
Branch Members

Present


Raymond Bremner (Chairman)

Graham Cameron (Secretary)

Alice MacDonald
Celia MacDougall

Allison McLean

Frankie Murdoch

Apologies


John Bain

Pauline Bain

Myrtle Gillies
Janette Mackay

Alex Patience

Cllr the Lady Thurso


MINUTES

1. CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman noted that the new session's activities would commence with the Ceilidh at Scotscalder on 30 August.

Janette Mackay had sent her apologies and had asked if it would be possible to arrange future meetings in a more accessible location which did not require climbing stairs. It was noted that use the Upstairs Lounge was being provided free of charge by the Pentland Hotel in the period leading up to the Royal National Mod and other venues may involve paying for the facilities. However, enquiries would be made to see if a room could be available on the ground floor.

ACTION 01/05 
GC to investigate if there is an alternative room in the Pentland 


Hotel which could be used for future meetings.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 17 JUNE 2008 (MG(08)04)

The minutes were agreed.

3. ACTION FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

ACTION 1/01: Complete. See agenda item 4.

ACTION 2/01: Complete. GC confirmed that the Branch was now registered with a domain name of www.meurghallaigh.org.uk . Roy Donn had prepared a web site template. The web site will be designed to be available in either Gaelic or English. GC will present draft content for the next meeting.

ACTION 2/05 GC to present draft web site content to the next meeting.

ACTION 3/01: Complete. GC had sent the minutes of the previous meeting to Janette Mackay and Joan Ritchie. The e:mail address for Janette had been incorrect but Joan had forwarded the minutes to her. GC had now received the correct e:mail address. 

ACTION 3/02: On-going. GC had asked Janette Mackay about the availability of Strathy Hall but had not received a reply. Alice MacDonald will try to find out the current position. It was agreed that if Strathy Hall is not available an alternative venue should be considered.

ACTION 4/01:
Complete. See agenda item 8.

ACTION 4/02: Complete. See agenda item 7.

4. ADOPTION OF BRANCH CONSTITUTION

The Secretary had received a copy of the model Branch Constituion from An Comunn Gaidhealach and had circulated a draft with the agenda for this meeting. It was noted that the correct title for the Branch will be An Comunn Gaidhealach Meur Ghallaibh. No amendments to the draft were suggested. FM proposed adoption of the draft constitution and this was seconded by AMcL. The meeting agreed to adopt the draft constitution.

It was noted that under the constitution there should be 5 Committee members. At the inaugural Branch meeting 3 office bearers had been elected, as follows:

Chairperson

Raymond Bremner

Secretary

Graham Cameron

Treasurer

Frankie Murdoch

It was unanimously agreed that Alice MacDonald and Celia MacDougall should be elected to the committee as Vice-Chairperson and Ordinary Member respectively.

5. FINANCIAL REPORT & MEMBERSHIP FEES

The Treasurer reported that the current bank balance was £155.30, representing the net profit from the two Ceilidh's held in Wick and Mid-Clyth, with one bill outstanding.

Under Section 4 of the Consitution, the Branch is able to determine its own annual subscription rates and appropriate rates can also be set for OAPs and Junior members. It was noted that membership of the Branch was separate from membership of An Comunn Gaidhealach. In discussion it was agreed that, as the aim at present is to encourage people to join the Branch, annual subscriptions should be set at a nominal level for the first year. It was also agreed that Junior members, defined as 18 and under, should not pay any subscription. It was agreed that membership subscription will be £5 and will be reviewed at the AGM. It was also agreed that members should receive a Membership Card.

It was agreed that membership forms should be prepared in time for distribution at the Scotscalder Ceilidh on 30 August.

ACTION 3/05
GC to prepared membership forms.

ACTION 4/05
FM to prepare membership cards

6. BRANCH CEILIDH – 30 AUGUST

It was noted that all the arrangmeents for the Celidh had been confirmed. It was agreed that an advert should be put into the 'Groat' on Friday 22 August and the 'Courier' on Wednesday 27 August.

ACTION 5/05
RB to arrange for advert to be submitted to the Groat/Courier

7. CLARSACH WORKSHOP/CONCERT

GC reported that he had contacted The Clarsach Society, who had indicated that they would be willing in principle to support this event. They had asked for further details of the event so that they could confirm what level of funding they will be able to provide.

GC had also contacted Bill Taylor, Clarsach Tutor in Tain, who had said that he would be willing to help with this event. He was willing to contact other potential tutors and would be willing to provide some extra harps if required. 

In discussion it was noted that it might be possible to obtain funding for this event under the 'Awards for All' scheme but it was thought that this would have to be part of a larger programme of events rather than as a one off. It was agreed that further information should be obtained about the 'Awards for All' and other sources of funding so that a decision could be made on whether to run this as a 'one off' event or build it into a larger programme.

There was also discussion about possible venues. Originally Lyth Arts Centre had been suggested but this was considered to be too small. It was agreed that either Pennyland or Mount Pleasant Primary Schools in Thurso might be suitable. 

It was agreed that a Branch committee meeting should be held at the end of Sptember to review the information and agreed a way forward.

ACTION 6/05
CMcD to speak to Katrina Gordon about possible funding from 'Awards 


for All'

8. SCHOOL LIAISON

A meeting had been held on 17 July to discuss the details of the logo competition. A date for the launch of the competition still had to be agreed. 

CMcD reported that she had arranged to meet Charlotte Sutton, Feis Rois Co-ordinator, when she will be visiting Caithness on 16 September 2008. Feis Rois are keen to set up a project associated with the Mod in the local Primary Schools during the school session 2009/2010. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss how Feis Rois might work with the Branch, and the Royal National Mod Local Organising Committee on such a project. RB said that he will try to attend this meeting if he is able to do so.

ACTION 7/05
CMcD to confirm date and time of meeting with Charlotte Sutton

CMcD emphasised that following the initial contacts with the schools before the summer holidays, it was important to follow this up by letting the schools know when it was proposed to run the presentations to the schools. It was agreed that An Comunn Gaidhealach should be providing support for this event but it was also important that there should be as much local input as possible. It was suggested that the presentations should be short, about half an hour, and the best time would be after the Royal National Mod in October and before the beginning of December.Following discussion CMcD agreed to put together a proposal on the structure of the presentation, possible people to involve and timings for agreement.

ACTION 8/05
CMcD to prepare a proposal for the presentations to the local schools. 

9. AOB

9.1  Wick Past Project & Caithness Arts Group

CMcD had been contacted by Jenny Bruce, Community Councillor in Wick and member of the Caithness Arts Committee regarding the 'Wick Past' Project. This will take place over the weekend of 2-4 July 2009. The organisers are looking for some Gaelic involvement in the event in recognition of the historic links between Wick and the Western Isles through the fishing industry.

Separately, the Caithness Arts Group are looking to run a series of evenings during the year when local artists will peform and they are looking for contacts.

It was agreed that it would be appropriate for the Branch to support the Wick Past Project and CMcD agreed to invite Jenny Bruce to attend the next meeting to explain what would be involved in more detail. However, regarding the proposals by Caithness Arts Group, it was felt that it would be more appropriate if they contacted Melvich Gaelic Choir or individuals separately.

ACTION 9/05 CMcD to invite Jenny Bruce to attend the next meeting.

9.2 Developments in An Comunn Gaidhealach

The Chairman reported that John Morrison had been appointed as the new CEO of An Comunn Gaidhealach. The Chairman had invited John Morrison to visit Caithness to meet the Royal National Mod Local Organising Committee and Branch members but he had not received a response. It was also noted that the Treasurer of An Comunn Gaidhealach is currently on long-term sickness absence. In general discussion a number of issues were identified which were causing concern and it was agreed that the Secretary should write to the Northern Region seeking clarification from the President of An Comunn Gaidhealach on the following points:

· what contingency arrangements had been put in place for managing the financial affairs of ACG during the absence of the Treasurer

· progress report on the renewal of the Service level Agreement with The Highland Council for the Royal National Mod

· concerns about the difficulty members were experiencing in contacting the offices of ACG and obtaining a prompt response

· clarification of current developments in Bord na Gaidhlig

ACTION 10/05 GC to write to Norma Young, Chair of Northern Region

10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that there should be a Branch Committee meeting on 22 September 2008.

The date of the next full Branch meeting will be arranged for after the Royal National Mod.

Chairman
Raymond Bremner 

Secretary
Graham Cameron

Date of issue:
 1 September  2008 

ACTIONS

Action No
Description
Actionee
Status

1/01

RB/GC to obtain a copy of a standard Branch Constitution from An Comunn.


Graham Cameron
Complete

2/01
GC to speak to Roy Donn regarding setting up a website and domain name for the Caithness Branch
Graham Cameron
Complete

3/01
Ensure copies of the minutes are sent to Janette Mackay
Graham Cameron
Complete

3/02
Check availability of Strathy Hall for a ceilidh in November
Janette Mackay
On-going.

4/01
Arrange a date for discussion about format & content of 'road show' to local schools in conjunction with launch of the Caithness Mod logo competition
Raymond Bremner
Complete

4/02
Contact The Clarsach Society to find out about possible funding for Clarsach workshop and establish feasibility of arranging workshop for 30 August 2008.
Graham Cameron
Complete

1/05
Investigate availability of alternative room on the ground floor of The Pentaland Hotle for future Branch meetings
Graham Cameron
New

2/05
Present draft content for web site to next Branch meeting
Graham Cameron
New

3/05
Prepare membership forms
Graham Cameron
New

4/05
Prepare membership cards
Frankie Murdoch
New

5/05
Prepare adverts for Courier/Groat
Raymond Bremner/Frankie Murdoch
New

6/05
Contact Katrina Gordon regarding 'Awards for All' funding
Celia MacDougall
New

7/05
Confirm date, time and venue, of meeting with Charlotte Sutton
Celia MacDougall
New

8/05
Prepare proposal for format of presentations to local primary schools to cover structure,content, people to be involved and timings
Celia MacDougall
New

9/05
Invite Jenny Bruce to attend next Branch meeting to discuss 'Wick Past' Project event
Celia MacDougall
New

10/05
Write to Norma Young, Chair of Northern Region, regarding matters of concern.
Graham Cameron
New
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